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HUNTSMAN CORPORATION 
 

STOCKHOLDER COMMUNICATIONS POLICY 
 

Effective as of August 11, 2005 

 
Stockholders and other interested parties may communicate directly and confidentially with the 

Board of Directors, the Non-Management Directors, the Independent Directors, the Presiding Director or 
the Lead Independent Director by sending a letter addressed to the intended recipients, c/o Corporate 
Secretary, Huntsman Corporation, 500 Huntsman Way, Salt Lake City, Utah 84108 or by sending an 
email specifying the intended recipients to CorporateSecretary@huntsman.com. The Corporate Secretary 
will review such communications and, if appropriate, forward them only to the intended recipients. 
Communications that do not relate to the responsibilities of the intended recipients as Directors of 
Huntsman Corporation (such as communications that are commercial or frivolous in nature) will not be 
forwarded. In addition, communications that appear to be unduly hostile, intimidating, threatening, illegal 
or similarly inappropriate will not be forwarded. Communications that are not forwarded will be retained 
by the Corporate Secretary and available for review by the intended recipients upon request.  
 

Any communication received pursuant to this policy that constitutes a report of a possible 
violation under the Huntsman Procedures for Handling Reports of Violations of Compliance Program (the 
“Procedures”) will be forwarded to the persons specified in the Procedures in addition to the intended 
recipients of the communication.  


